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Dear Resident / Business Owner / Owner, 

 

The City of Madison Board of Public Works will hold two public hearings on the issue of allowing 

construction activities, with associated noise impacts, outside the period of 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM for certain 

work items associated with the City of Madison projects Lake Street Sanitary Sewer Replacement and State 

Street Campus Garage Mixed-Use Project located on the 400 block of N. Lake St and the University Ave 

and N. Lake St Intersection. 

 

On WEDNESDAY, June 5, 2024 AT 5:00 P.M., the Board of Public Works will be held remotely and the 

public can attend using a laptop or call in by phone.  If you would like instruction on how to participate, 

please email boardofpublicworks@cityofmadison.com  The Board will consider any objections that may be 

filed in writing or in person and hear all persons desiring to be heard. 

 

Madison General Ordinance section 24.08(3) provides the Common Council the ability to allow 

construction activities outside of the hours of 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM, with the passage of a resolution and a 

hearing before the Board of Public Works. 

 

The City of Madison has two Public Works projects that will take place on the 400 block of N. Lake St that 

will require some work to be performed outside of normal working hours.  The first project is the 

replacement and upsizing of approximately 515 feet of sanitary sewer main starting at the University Ave 

and N. Lake Street intersection and working to the north towards 415 N. Lake St. which is the site of the 

State Street Campus Garage project.  In order to facilitate the sewer main install and to speed up 

construction, the extension of working hours outside of normal working hours is required. 

 

Along with the sanitary sewer main work, the construction of the State Street Campus Garage at 415 N. 

Lake Street is ongoing.  As part of the construction of that project, the Contractor requested an extension of 

work hours outside of normal working hours in order to help facilitate concrete pours of the walls and floor 

slabs of the garage. 

 

All work would be limited to starting no earlier than 6:00 AM and no later than 11:00 PM.  It is anticipated 

that work will only begin before 7:00am approximately 20 days between June 6 and December 31 or 

approximately once per week.  Work outside of normal hours will be reviewed and approved by City 

Engineering on a case-by-case basis. 

 
The proposed activities beyond the hours of 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM are as follows: 
 

1. Excavation, shoring of trenches, replacement of sanitary sewer main, backfill and compaction of the 
excavation trench, and restoration of pavement along N. Lake Street. 

2. Bypassing pumping of sanitary wastewater flows around the sanitary replacement construction work 
area. 

3. Pouring of concrete walls and floor slabs at 415 N. Lake Street. 
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If you have any questions regarding construction activities for this project, please contact Kyle Frank with 

City Engineering at 608-243-5894 or at kfrank@cityofmadison.com. 

  

 

Sincerely, 
 

 

  

James M. Wolfe, P.E., City Engineer 
RFP:KDF 

 
Cc by email: Alder Juliana Bennett, District 2 

  Alder MGR Govindarajan, District 8 

  Greg Fries, City Engineering 

  Mark Moder, City Engineering 

  Kyle Frank, City Engineering  

  Maria Delestre, City Engineering 
   

 

 


